Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Emergency Selectboard Meeting

October 13, 2016
The Selectboard held an emergency meeting on October 13, 2016 at Knowles Flat Road.  The purpose of the meeting was to inspect and discuss the catastrophic failure of the twin culverts.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, George Sheldrick, Jubal Durivage, Ryan Morin, Michael Griggs, Harold Earle and Tracey Morin.  
The meeting started at 8:15AM.
The Selectboard inspected the damage, taking measurements and pictures.  Ricky explained that he was contacted at 2:50AM by Angela Griggs who advised that the culverts had collapsed and Jordan Merriam had driven into the damage area.  Jordan was on his way to work, around 2:40AM when the accident occurred.  He was able to exit his vehicle and made his way to Mike Griggs residence requesting to go to the hospital.  Mike drove him to the emergency room.  Ricky worked to secure the scene, closed the road, the state police responded and a wrecker was dispatched to remove the vehicle.  By 5:30AM the road was completely closed.
Ricky contacted Jim Cota, AOT who was not able to attend but advised to begin the process of applying for an emergency grant and to barricade and sign the closure.  Current closure was sufficient for now, but closure of more than a week would require proper closure per MUTCD requirements.
Ricky will contact Chris Brunelle, ANR about digging out and removing the collapsed structure.  A hydraulic study is already on file.  The study calls for a 36’ structure with estimated cost at $750,000.  A 10% match would be a $75,000 expense for the town.  Due to the uncertainty of funding the road could be closed for over a year.  The Selectboard discussed the closure, proper signage, turn around spots for the school buses and town equipment when plowing or working at this site.
Ricky said he had crossed this site at 6:20PM, Angela Griggs crossed it at 9:30PM and George crossed it at 11:45PM on October 12th.  All was fine at those times.
Also of concern was the other structure near the intersection of Crooks Rd.  Eden has a Structures Grant for this site which is in worse shape than the twin culverts were.  Plans are being drawn up and it was hoped to get this project to bid this winter for the 2017 construction season.  George made the motion to close this site to through traffic as a precaution.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.  The Selectboard discussed a possible temporary road to bypass this site.  The highway dept. will close off the site today, checking with Hyde Park or the State for more signs.  Ricky will speak with adjoining land owners of the closure and possible temporary bypass.  Randy Reed will be contacted to look at both sites for engineering consults.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00AM.
Unapproved minutes

Tracey Morin,

Town Administrative Assistant
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